
  

The Week Ahead 

Weekly Menu Please CLICK HERE to see our current Menu 

Extra-Curricular Clubs Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Sports Clubs and Fixtures Please CLICK HERE to see our current programme 

Vacancies Please CLICK HERE to see a list of our current Vacancies 

WEEKLY BULLETIN | Friday 23rd June 

Key Dates 

Monday 26th June 

Design Ventura Cheque Presentation to Eco Seed Team (London) - 

all day 

Drama Club Performance at Monkfield Primary 

Year 9 Enterprise Day 

Tuesday 27th June 

Year 10 Exams Start 

Sports Leaders out all day 

Form the Future Careers Guidance Sessions (Years 9 & 10) 

Wednesday 28th June Form the Future Careers Guidance Sessions (Years 9 & 10) 

Friday 30th June 
Year 7 History Trip to Fitzwilliam Museum, Cambridge (all day) 

Year 11 Prom 

http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/catering
http://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/clubs
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/sports
https://www.cambournevc.org/contact-us/vacancies


Cambourne Village College - return to branded uniform. 

Shoes: From September 2023 the guideline on acceptable school shoes are: 

Completely black leather or leather-style shoes that can be polished, with a 
flat sole. No contrasting branding, sandals, pumps, canvas/fabric style shoes, 
or boots. 

Examples of the types of shoes that can be worn going forward are below: 

 

Clarks Loxham Pace 

Youth Black Leather 

NEXT School Leather Mary 

Jane Shoes 

M&S Kids’ Leather 

Lace up school shoes 

Sports Direct Kickers Slip on Shoes 

Sports Direct Kangol Croft Shoes Men 

NEXT Leather School T-Bar 

Shoes 

Nike Air Force 1’s 

NEXT Black School Lace up 

Shoes 



 

NEXT Leather Brogue Shoes 

NEXT School  Leather 

Lace up shoes 

Sports Direct Bexley Slip Childs Shoes 

NEXT School  Leather Formal 

Loafers 

Clarks Scape Sky Youth 

Black Leather 

Clarks Fawn Lay Youth 

Black Leather 

M&S Kids’ Leather FreshFeet School 

NEXT School  Leather Sin-

gle Strap Shoes 

Matalan Start-Rite 

Origin Black School 

Shoes 



SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Following the return to school-branded uniform trousers, shorts or skirt from Sep-
tember 2023, the school is offering each family one £10 voucher per child to-
wards the purchase of these items.   

If your child receives Free School Meals, we will contact you separately 

about help with uniform costs.  

 

When you have submitted this form: https://forms.office.com/e/

gCg6nNrSTv , you will be sent a voucher code by email within 4-5 working days, 

to be used at our school uniform supplier - Total Clothing.  

 

Please note that this voucher WILL ONLY WORK if you have either a pair of 

trousers, shorts or a skirt in your basket.  

 

Vouchers are valid until Sunday 30th July 2023. 

Help with the cost of branded uniform 

Second Hand Uniform 

We have a number of good quality second hand uniforms available for purchase at a dis-

counted rate. Please complete the form: Second-Hand Uniform Request and enter details of 

uniform items needed.    

Our Reception is open every weeknight evening in term time between 6pm and 8pm so  

there is an opportunity to organise a visit to the school to ‘see before you buy’ at hours to suit 

you.    Please email our evening receptionist Nikki Johnston to organise a time slot:  

NJohnston@cambournevc.org 

  Families who find it difficult to afford school uniform 

at any time should contact their Year team admin 

(details below), in complete confidence, so that a way 

forward can be found. 

Year 7 - Sam Tomlinson cam-year7@cambournevc.org   

Year 8 - Lorraine Lye  cam-year8@cambournevc.org   

Year 9 - Louise Boyd cam-year9@cambournevc.org  

Year 10 - Mel Stanford  cam-year10@cambournevc.org   

Our up-to-date uniform policy and suppliers can be found on 

the school website. 

https://forms.office.com/e/gCg6nNrSTv
https://forms.office.com/e/gCg6nNrSTv
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVcICC-u9MOBFtRFOMnf19ilUREFTU01QTDRXTkxLQjhJMU44TFFITU1YUC4u
mailto:NJohnston@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year7@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year8@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year9@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-year10@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/uniform


Swimming in the lakes in Cambourne: A notice from Cambourne Fishing 

Club 

This past week, 6 children were caught swimming in Lake Ewart (an usual occurrence 
unfortunately). Luckily, one of our bailiffs was there that evening to ask them to leave 
the water and advise.  

In addition to Wells Disease (caused by rat urine) which can attack vital organs and in 
rare cases, even result in death, we have more water borne diseases in Lake Ewart. 
Not to mention any snag hazards, which could pull them under.  

Even for the little ones, paddling or just dangling feet in the water is still risky. For all 
the lakes in Cambourne, not just Lake Ewart, swimming is not allowed.  

Thanks and kind regards 

Ellie Brooker 

Chair.  

Head Lice 

Please can all parents and carers be aware that there have been a number of cases of head-

lice in school recently.  Please check your children’s hair and treat immediately if found.  



Lunch debt reminders 

Please could all parents be mindful of the amount of money on your child’s Parent Pay account 

and  continue to top up amount if it is running low.  

We will never let your child go hungry at lunch, and if you need any help with adding money or if 

you are struggling, please contact your child’s year team in confidence.   

To set up an alert on ParentPay if the money runs low (or if you want to know when a new 

item or trip becomes available) - please follow the steps below: 



Year 10 GCSE History revision sessions are starting on 5
th
 June!  

They will be every Monday 3.10pm to 4pm with Mr Green and Mr Olivey in the Blue 
Wing upstairs.  Please remind your children that they should be using their revision 
schedule, but they can also speak to Miss Angell if they have any questions or con-
cerns.  

Food Technology Lessons  

Please can pupils be reminded to collect their food items at the end of food lessons. We have 

currently some bags of plastic boxes that pupils have left behind from food technology lessons. 

If you believe your child has not returned with all items taken, please ask them to speak to 

Miss Long in Food Technology  

Drama Lessons 

A reminder that students are asked to work bare foot or with “grip socks” (unless medi-
cally exempt) when in the Drama studios. The “grip socks” can be purchased from 
school, or if you already own these please feel free to bring these along to lessons. 
Please ensure your child has the suitable footwear for lessons. 

Year 10 Mock Exams 

The Year 10 Exams period will take place from Tuesday 27th June up 
to, and including, Tuesday 11th July.   

The main aim of these exams is to provide Year 10 students, and their 
teachers, with assessment of the progress they have made in mastering the content of 
the first half of the GCSE syllabuses, and provide guidance for the revision required 
alongside learning the remaining content in Year 11.    

The results will also start to inform decisions for tier of entry for some subjects, along-
side the results from the Year 11 Mocks next year.   The exam timetable can be 
downloaded here.  

Donations Needed for: 

Cambourne Village College Chess 

Club 

 

Chess is becoming popular once again with 

young people and we are keen to encourage this at Cambourne Village College.  

To this end we are looking to set up a chess club at school. We are asking for donations of 

chess sets you may have but don’t use, even ones missing a piece or two. If you have 

these and are happy to donate please can they be taken to the school Library or to Mrs 

Gale’s office downstairs in the Green wing. New chess sets are also very gratefully re-

ceived along with any books on chess or chess clocks.  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/EWq2GgsAy_VJgu_4tM4zAF4B4Hppfwgs_aAlJX355JEPIg?e=8XgbST


Please return all      

library books before 

the start of the sum-

mer holidays! 

https://wearencs.com/


Please find attached June’s edition of our Cambridgeshire Constabulary Safer Schools 
Newsletter 

The subjects that we have covered in this newsletter are as follows: 

• The Dangers of Vaping: Awareness for Parent and Carers 

• Neighbourhood Watch Week – 3
rd

 to 9
th
 June 

• ‘Brakes’ Kids Walk – Wednesday 14
th
 June 

• Cyber Sprinters: How to stay secure online (Interactive puzzle game for 7–11-year-olds) 

• CyberFirst: How to stay secure online (Interactive video game for 11–14-year-olds) 

Barracuda Holiday Solutions for 12-14 year olds.  

There is a £20 off a booking with the code SCHOOL20. Please see their website for more infor-

mation 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/EapVh76YDbdOvTjwB6e19RgBEbMyK_RYyfCdu4bZVv1pGQ?e=bBMynu
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/EapVh76YDbdOvTjwB6e19RgBEbMyK_RYyfCdu4bZVv1pGQ?e=bBMynu
https://www.barracudas.co.uk/activities/bxplus-13-14-years/
https://www.barracudas.co.uk/activities/bxplus-13-14-years/


Please see below for information about the Cambourne Science Festival - happening 
on Sunday 25th June. You can enrol your child to be the Young Scientist of the Day at 
https://tinyurl.com/science-festival-2023 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe1D_ugYstvlhumCKoAtribfBXfjjszTJeglPBKPOeiJLyDcg/viewform?fbclid=IwAR3i9gl7dJJPvvNdcDqrhHDVf1T_UBf1LqZBFEKNIHaj84uSkAx_RpT_Jgw&pli=1
https://cambournetowncouncil.gov.uk/2023/04/18/west-cambourne-shuttle-bus/
https://tinyurl.com/science-festival-2023?fbclid=IwAR3i9gl7dJJPvvNdcDqrhHDVf1T_UBf1LqZBFEKNIHaj84uSkAx_RpT_Jgw


Become a Trustee of the Cambourne Village College Charitable Trust 

The Cambourne Village College Charitable Trust (Registered Charity Number 1186156) 
is dedicated to raising funds for the College, not simply for it to continue to be a great 
school, but for it to achieve its two core ambitions: 
 

• To equip our pupils and other young people with the confidence, knowledge and 
skills they will need to thrive, for life. 

• To support and strengthen the cohesion, inclusivity, health and wellbeing of the 
wider Cambourne community. 

 

Working in conjunction with Cambourne Town and Cambridgeshire County Councils, 

and partly funded by S106 & additional grants, the school has constructed and recently 

fully fitted out an additional performance hall on site for shared school and community 

use.   
 

We are currently raising money to fully equip the Arts Centre & bring a cinema to Cam-

bourne in raising the final £30,000 (details below) and we need parents to help us 

achieve this goal.  

If you feel that you can help support the Charitable Trust by becoming a trustee or just 

want to find out more information, please email the Trust Secretary Mrs Collins.  

How you can still help: 

A fully equipped Arts Centre and Cinema for Cambourne can be a reality, but 

we need your help.  

We are currently trying to raise the final £20,000 to  install a cinema projector in 

the new Sixth Form Centre Lecture Hall to provide a Community Cinema for Cam-

bourne (Completion 2024) - £20,000 

If you can and would like to donate, please either use the 

QR code or donate via our People’s Fundraising Page 

on the link:  

https://www.peoplesfundraising.com/wall/cambourne-
village-college-charitable-trust  

If you have any fundraising ideas as well please also 
contact thecollege@cambournevc.org 

mailto:ccollins@cambournevc.org
https://www.peoplesfundraising.com/wall/cambourne-village-college-charitable-trust
https://www.peoplesfundraising.com/wall/cambourne-village-college-charitable-trust
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org


Instrumental & Singing Lessons (5 week taster) 

If your child might be interested in getting instrumental lessons, or singing lessons in the Music 
Department, they could sign-up for a 5-week taster starting after half-term. 

5-weeks is a great way of seeing how they get on with lessons, and inspire them musically ahead 
of the summer holiday – and if they enjoy the lessons they can sign up for a full term in Septem-
ber. 

We offer singing lessons, as well as lessons for the following instruments: 

Keyboard / Piano, Guitar (Electric or Acoustic), Drums, Flute, Clarinet, Saxophone, Trumpet, Vio-
lin 

More information about music lessons can be found on the School website:  

Instrument lessons - Cambourne Village College (cambournevc.org) 

And there is an online form that can be completed here: 

Application form for instrument and singing lessons at Cambourne Village College (office.com) 

Remember – if your child receives the pupil premium, there is funding available to support them 
having music lessons. 

 

Earphones / Headphones for KS3 Music Lessons 

Pupils in KS3 all classes need to have a pair of earphones or headphones with them to use in 
their weekly music lessons. These are used through many of their lessons when they are working 
on keyboards, and will greatly help them in these lessons. 

 
Pupils need to have a standard mini-jack connector (rather than Bluetooth or apple) – and they 
can be purchased for as little as £2 from supermarkets or online. If you aren’t able to provide ear-
phones / headphones for your child to use in music lessons due to financial restraints – please 
contact Emma Soley (esoley@cambournevc.org) so we can arrange some headphones for them 
to borrow. 

Musical Instruments Gathering Dust…? 

If you have any old musical instruments at home that are no longer being used – please consider 
donating them to the school. We really benefit from instruments that can either be used within the 
department, or loaned / given to pupils who would benefit from them. 

 
Upcoming Dates for your diary: 

- Year 7 & 8 production: Boudicca Goes Ballistic! (7pm, Tuesday 11th & Wednesday 12th July) 

- Summer Concert (7pm, Thursday 13
th 

July) 

https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/extra-curricular/Instrument-lessons.php
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVZMo4WVTETxLuMgcB4nz9aNUNVBFWFFIRTJOUEZHMUFBUktUTEhVU1lQRS4u
mailto:esoley@cambournevc.org


Students have access to a Teams channel of articles that school staff have chosen as 
being particularly interesting. 

If your child is looking for something to read, there is a continually-updated selection – 
they’ll fit nicely into the reading time each day, and offer something current to learn more 
about. 

Find it here: Recommended Articles 

 

Ghost wood song  
by Erica Waters 

If I could have a fiddle made of Daddy's bones, I'd play it. I'd 

learn all the secrets he kept. Shady Grove inherited her fa-

ther's ability to call ghosts from the grave with his fiddle, but 

she also knows the fiddle's tunes bring nothing but trouble 

and darkness. But when her brother is accused of murder, she 

can't let the dead keep their secrets. In order to clear his 

name, she's going to have to make those ghosts sing. Family 

secrets, a gorgeously resonant LGBTQ love triangle, and just 

the right amount of creepiness make this young adult debut a 

haunting and hopeful story about facing everything that 

haunts us in the dark. Ghost wood song is a lush and eerie first 

novel. 

 (Available from the School Library and on Sora App) 

 

 What is gender? How does it de-

fine us? And other big questions by 

Juno Dawson 
What is the difference between sex and gender? 

What does it mean to be defined by your gender? 

Are there only two genders?  

Looking at issues surrounding gender identity and stereotypes, 

this informative book helps kids to explore these questions and 

more, explaining that there are differences of opinion and that 

answers are not always straightforward. 

A range of views are on hand from people who have thoughtfully 

considered the concept of gender in their own lives. 

This book encourages readers to think for themselves about the 

issues involved. (Available from the School Library)  

https://teams.microsoft.com/dl/launcher/launcher.html?url=%2F_%23%2Fl%2Fchannel%2F19%3Ae5e44fea62dc4322a8a4b8af130d4c97%40thread.tacv2%2FRecommended%2520Articles%3FgroupId%3D76853b8d-00fe-441c-86e3-8385f7d2a1b7%26tenantId%3D7eeaedd6-bf37-4015-8fe9-19fbc2c02d5




The Barons' Sporting Bursary is awarded to any CamVC student who would like to 

join a community sports club or to participate in a sporting festival or event but can-

not afford the membership or associated costs.  

Its aim is to ensure that every student at CamVC can participate in sport, dance 

and physical activity regardless of costs. Some examples of how the bursary can 

be used are: 

- Paying for a year's membership to a Sports Club, e.g. Cambourne Netball Club 

- Paying for transport costs for you to get into Cambridge to participate in a club 

- Paying for additional equipment that you require for your sport, eg a new hockey 

stick 

- Paying for the entry costs of an event like the Cambridge Schools Cross Country  

- Paying to attend a sports coaching or refereeing course such as a FA young offi-

cials course 

If your child  would like to apply for the bursary then please ask them to fill out the 

form here with as much information as possible about themselves and the sporting 

opportunity.  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=1u3qfje_FUCP6Rn7wsAtVUNVGIZKVclEvREuXwVmCw5UMTVMMEtWRzNaRExWR09NUktSOFFQUE5ZNy4u




POST 16 OPEN EVENTS 

Attendance at most of the events below is to be self-organised by par-

ents/pupils. We will share all information received on these events, but 

it is pupils’/ parents’ responsibility to register attendance with the indi-

vidual sixth form/college and organise travel accordingly.  

If attending an open event that falls during school hours, a planned absence 

form will need to be completed, so that student absence can be authorised. Completed 

forms should be returned to the attendance officer at thecollege@cambournevc.org or 

handed into Reception. Planned absence forms can be found at: https://

www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence.php.  

Pupils are normally limited to attendance at a maximum of two college open day/ taster 

day events during school time.  

Summer Term 2023  

Institution Details 

Bishop Laney, Ely Taster Day, 11th July, all day 

https://www.elycollege.com/page/?

title=Sixth+Form&pid=10  

CAST Open Evening: 5th July, 5-8pm 

https://cast.education/ 

Cambridge Regional College Open evening(s): 

Cambridge campus: 4th July, 4.30-7.30 pm 

Open event: 7th July 

  

Details of all events can be found on the college web-
site:  https://www.camre.ac.uk/events/ 

Chesterton Sixth Form Open Day: 7th July, 9am-3pm 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/chesterton-sixth-form-year-
10-taster-day-2023-friday-7th-july-tickets-642178913417 

Hills Road Sixth Form Open Day(s) 

Saturday 8th July, 10-4pm 

Monday 10th July, 5-8pm 

https://www.hillsroad.ac.uk/  

Impington International College Open Day: 10th  July 

https://www.impingtoninternational.org.uk/ 

Long Road Sixth Form College Open Evening: 4th and 5th July, 5-9pm 

Booking required via the link on their website.  

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence.php
https://www.cambournevc.org/parent-carer-and-student-information/absence.php
https://www.elycollege.com/page/?title=Sixth+Form&pid=10
https://www.elycollege.com/page/?title=Sixth+Form&pid=10
https://cast.education/
https://www.camre.ac.uk/events/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/chesterton-sixth-form-year-10-taster-day-2023-friday-7th-july-tickets-642178913417
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/chesterton-sixth-form-year-10-taster-day-2023-friday-7th-july-tickets-642178913417
https://www.hillsroad.ac.uk/
https://www.impingtoninternational.org.uk/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/long-road-sixth-form-college-open-evenings-tickets-538791940197


Impington International College Year 10 Taster Day 2023 

  

A message from Impington International College: 

Impington International College are hosting their year 10 Taster Day on 10th July 2023.  

You can register for tickets now.  

On the day you will get the opportunity to hear an introduction to our internationally recognised 

programmes, tour the college, and try out some of the many subjects we offer. 

Here at Impington, we understand that your choices in sixth form depend very much on your fu-

ture plans.  

In order to create your bespoke programme, please choose which 4 subjects you are interested 

in by filling in this form .  

You will be sent confirmation of your choices in due course. 

 

Impington International College is also praised for its top-class football, rugby and netball schol-

arship programmes and its hugely successful performance school.  

If you have this sort of specialist interest, there will be sessions on the day to inspire you! 

 

Please note that this event is for students only.  

Our Open Evening is on the 18th October 2023 and we are looking forward to welcoming parents 

and carers to this.  

If you have any questions about the day, and need to contact us, please do 

on international@ivc.tmet.org.uk. 

Link to book:   

To apply to Impington International College Yr 10 Taster Day 10th July please click here: https://

www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/625206368077 

Chesterton Sixth Form Year 10 Tast-

er Day 2023 

Friday 7th July 

Book your tickets here:  

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/
chesterton-sixth-form-year-10-taster-
day-2023-friday-7th-july-tickets-
642178913417 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2fmyevent%3feid%3d625206368077&c=E,1,xIBXfUzusudgMYR5hLdI9FLoia0MuzgKdGrXTf7GNGuKaTu6KOVCmz6VyLUlJZInPcT4nBwFzZWWH5iB-XoSkSB42tOwhDgEfR9fQ1y3ohVg4bkaFxVROA,,&typo=1
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/625206368077
mailto:international@ivc.tmet.org.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/625206368077
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/625206368077
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/chesterton-sixth-form-year-10-taster-day-2023-friday-7th-july-tickets-642178913417
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/chesterton-sixth-form-year-10-taster-day-2023-friday-7th-july-tickets-642178913417
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/chesterton-sixth-form-year-10-taster-day-2023-friday-7th-july-tickets-642178913417
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/chesterton-sixth-form-year-10-taster-day-2023-friday-7th-july-tickets-642178913417


Institution Details 

The Oakes Sixth Form College Open Evening: 28th June, 6-8pm 

Taster Days: 9.45am-2pm, 4th and 5th July.  Interested stu-
dents should only attend one of those two days. 

https://oakescc.org/ 

Parkside Sixth Taster Day w/c 3rd July 

https://parksidesixth.education/events/ 

https://oakescc.org/
https://parksidesixth.education/events/
https://www.hillsroad.ac.uk/sixthform/how-to-apply/open-events
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=OjY35I1uCE-7qWwzDXODVwWt6cOAJ8hOl-w34qgHMABUNzAyWDMwRDJVSU5RSUFYNTA1MDc4WFMyMy4u


https://oakescc.org/


https://cambournetowncouncil.gov.uk/cambourne-repair-cafe/


Reporting your Child’s Absence from School: 

If your child is unwell and unable to attend school you have a legal requirement to inform the 

school on each day of absence. Please email (thecollege@cambournevc.org) or call the 

school on 01954 284000 by 9am every day of the absence and leave a message clearly 

stating the reason for absence and the child’s full name and tutor group.  If you fail to inform 

the school, we are legally required to make contact with you, to ensure the child’s safety. 

Even if they have been absence on the previous day we cannot assume they are still at home 

poorly. 

Appointments: 

If your child misses registration for a medical or dental appointment, this is counted as an au-

thorised absence. Please give advance notice, ideally 2 school days, by emailing thecol-

lege@cambournevc.org with the dates and times the pupil is expected to be out of school 

and preferably with a copy of the appointment card/notification so that the absence can be 

authorised. As much as possible, pupils should be in school prior to/ after the appointment 

and out of school for as little time as possible.   

Prior notification ensures the Year team and Reception staff are aware of your child arriving 

late / leaving early and the necessary arrangements can be put in place. If your child needs 

to leave early for an appointment, they should inform their teacher that they need to be ex-

cused early and make their own way down to Reception. The Reception staff will try to help 

locate children for appointments, but we do not always have someone available to do a col-

lection from lessons.  

Planned Absence Request: 

For any planned absence which is not a medical appointment, please complete a planned ab-

sence request form. If possible, please submit this form two weeks before the absence. This 

will enable us to give you a response before the absence is taken. If a request for planned 

absence is not made, it is likely to be recorded as Unauthorised on your child’s attendance 

record.  

 

All pupils leaving early for appointments need to be collected by a parent to sign 

them out through our main Reception. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambournevc.org%2Fdownload.php%2FABSENCE%2520-%2520Request%2520Form%2520for%2520Planned%2520Absence&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cdad160019ca443cc314208d97e7e8142%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cambournevc.org%2Fdownload.php%2FABSENCE%2520-%2520Request%2520Form%2520for%2520Planned%2520Absence&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cdad160019ca443cc314208d97e7e8142%7C7eeaedd6bf3740158fe919fbc2c02d55%7C0


TEAMS | ONENOTE 

Microsoft Teams, Teams assignments, and OneNote are becoming 

increasingly more central to the way we are providing and receiving 

work. Below are some resources to help you support your children 

with these services. 

 

Click here for a guide to handing in Teams Assignments: 

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-
WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx 

 

Click here for a YouTube playlist with short tutorial videos 

(if you prefer, your child can access the same videos through their 

school account here) 

COMBINED MINDS APP 
Combined Minds is an app for parents and carers developed 

for teenage mental health charity Stem4 by Clinical Psy-

chologists. The app aims to help families and friends support 

young people with their mental health. 

 

Combined Minds use a ‘strength based approach’ which fo-

cuses on the positive attributes of the person and builds on 

resourcefulness and resilience. The app helps families to find 

ways to provide the right environment to help individuals they 

support affect their own change. 

 

The app includes providing further information on certain 

needs such as anxiety and digital addiction as well as offer-

ing ways of accessing further help and useful suggestions of 

‘things you can do in the moment’ to help support the young 

person. 

 

More information can be found through the Combined Minds 

website at https://combinedminds.co.uk/ 

KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE ONLINE 

Please see below some links to helpful ideas and materials 

around keeping children safe online: 
 

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/  

https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://catrustorg.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/CambourneVCPublic/Eckeb-WkJX1NoaAciPBjAScBG_cU4zuSmd0A0WEUDyO-Fw?e=OgjANx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=84gt29ChZTA&list=PL95U41ZhcLdk01hbqgfImfJ4tdJgy8Pys
https://web.microsoftstream.com/
https://combinedminds.co.uk/
https://www.net-aware.org.uk/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://oursaferschools.co.uk/home-learning-hub/


Safeguarding 

 

 At Cambourne Village College we work 
hard to make sure that we build up posi-
tive relationships with the pupils in our 
care and we hope that we can support 
families in safeguarding your children.  

  

What is safeguarding?  

• Protecting children 

• Preventing harm to a child 

This includes a variety of different aspects. We are here to help your child make good 
choices but also support them if they make a mistake.  

We work with individual students, their families and external agencies.  

  

What do we do at CamVC to safeguard your child?  

• Staff are vigilant – staff are very good at noticing small changes and listening to the 
concerns of those in our care.  Tutors are well placed in this process, however all staff 
play an active role in this. 

• Designated Team – we have a specific team of people working each day to address 
concerns raised by staff, pupils, parents and external agencies.  This team works to 
make sure concerns are addressed and the appropriate support is advised 

• Pupil Voice - we encourage pupils to speak to us or raise their concerns via the 
‘Report a Concern’ button on their iPad 

  

How can we help you?  

If you have any concerns about your child or you would like any support, please contact 
us via cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org  

mailto:cam-safeguarding@cambournevc.org


Communication with the School  

How can I contact my child’s Year Team? 

 

 

Please email cam-year7@cambournevc.org | PSA Sam Tomlinson 

Please email cam-year8@cambournevc.org | PSA Lorraine Lye 

Please email cam-year9@cambournevc.org | PSA Louise Boyd 

Please email cam-year10@cambournevc.org | PSA Mel Stanford 

Please email cam-year11@cambournevc.org |  

 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

There are a variety of ways in which we will contact you, including by telephone, by letter, by 
email, in our newsletters and via our website. There are several ways in which you can contact 
us, and these include:  

 

By email to thecollege@cambournevc.org 

 

By calling Reception for all general enquiries on 01954 284 000 

 

By writing to Cambourne Village College, Sheepfold Lane, Cambourne CB23 6FR 

 

Via the ‘contact us’ page of our school website www.cambournevc.org 

We aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

 

Students IT Support 
If your child needs a password reset, for example to their email, Show My 
Homework or any of the platforms we use at the College, or if they have 

any issues with their iPads, please email cam-
support@cambournevc.org. 

We will aim to respond to any enquiry within 48 hours. 

mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
mailto:thecollege@cambournevc.org
http://www.cambournevc.org/
http://www.cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org
mailto:cam-support@cambournevc.org

